
St. Joe’s Pastoral & Mission Council 
Minutes 10/21/21 

• In Attendance: Vince H, Rogelio R, Gee M, Andy P, Cassie C, Cathy P, Jenn O, Steve W, Mimi K, Denise 
M, Alex V, Leo L, Emily B, Mark P 

• Review and Approval of Minutes – APPROVED 
• Reports:  

o Council – Vince  
▪ Notes from check-in calls: Livestream and in-person are managed well, a lot of parishioners are 

engaged in ways other than attending Mass.  
▪ Leadership Meeting: Stewardship is managed well. “Busy but blessed.” Importance of co-

responsibility.   
▪ KINO Border Delegation is going to Nogales in November. 
▪ St. Joe’s working with IPJC to plan a demonstration against Title 42 Immigration Policy 

• Stewardship plan is set for November (presentation later) 
• School Strategic Plan is moving forward 

o Merger with St. Pats – no formal conversations about merger. Informal integrations with 
existing ministries, like LGBTQ, Climate Justice, Sister Parish. 

o Bishops Synod 2021-2023 – Opened in the Archdiocese, still forming plan.  
▪ Staff/Council Joint Read – Let Us Dream by Pope Francis.  
o Pastoral Coordinator – Steve   
o Updates on emerging issues: 

▪ PC Model – Provincial/Archbishop Meeting – Waiting until February to see if Jesuits 
have a replacement. Bishop & Provincial are waiting to make decision. 

▪ Stewardship Month – plan for wraparound messaging 
▪ COVID Decisions – Clarify that there is no longer a Health Advisory Board. We adhere to 

Diocese and State guidelines. Our bell weather is St. James Cathedral 
▪ School Strategic Planning Moving forward. Jesuit identity & connection to parish is a 

priority.  
▪ Deanery – New Dean is Fr. Matthew Oakland from Holy Rosary 
▪ Francis House Fundraiser ($20k matching funds) is going forward. Strengthening 

connections with Facing Homelessness  
o Finance Council Report – Steve Wodzanowski, Marti McGaughey and Laura Kelly gave a 

preview of Stewardship month and overall parish finances (that will be published in State of the 
Parish report)  

o Commission Report – Faith Justice Commission – Mark Petterson (staff liaison), Bob Baur and 
Gabby Roffey (co-chairs) gave updates on FJC initiatives and partnerships. Overall very positive 
progress over the past year. Focusing on four main priorities for the next year.  

• Council Member Issue Check-In and Discussion – Tactical planning – Denise reported on initiative 
ideas. Will send out initiative report to Council. Incorporate results of check-in feedback into the 
initiative report.  

• Old Business: 
o Companion document to the Constitution – Discussion and Vote – Postponed  
o Proposal to refurbish the vestibule – Postponed  
o Revised meeting schedule – Approved   

• New Business:   
• Summary, Next Steps and Action Items –  

o Denise will send out strategic initiative documents.  
o Mark, Mary, Leo, Denise, Emily, Vince – team to analyze data 


